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CHI EPSILON SIGMA - 7TH ANNUAL MEETING - 1993

The Seventh Annual Meeting of the Alpha Chapter of Chi Epsilon Sigma
was held Thursday morning, October 20, 1993 at the Holiday Inn East,
Columbus. The breakfast meeting was opened with a welcome from Becky
Hooper, Chapter Past President. An invocation was given by Irene Moore,
Chapter Past President and everyone then enjoyed a breakfast buffet.

Evelyn Roediger, President, presided over the 7th Annual Business
Meeting. Dr. Bobby D. Moser, Vice President for Agricultural Administration
and Executive Dean, College of Agriculture made some comments. Dr. Keith
Smith, Director of the Ohio State University Extension, gave a brief
administrative update. We were fortunate with the budget, with an increase in
the federal, state and counties. All the district positions were filled and now are
hiring in the county. Dr. Smith also praised the secretaries for the work we do.
We are the door to the Extension organization and asked that we continue with
our good work and work together as a team.

President, Evelyn Roediger, read the purpose of the Chi Epsilon Sigma
and presented our Honorary Membership to Nikki Conklin. Terri Clark
accepted it on behalf of Nikki, because she was ill and unable to be with us.
Dr. Nikki L. Conklin is the Leader of Personnel Development.

Dr. Jo Jones and Carlene Hamilton were recognized as Honorary
Members in attendance.

Lee Ann Johnson, Annalist (filling in for Ruby Anderson, who was ill)
recognized the new members in attendance. They are Vickie Snyder, Noble
County; Deborah Lawwell, Highland County; Barbara Brackman, South District;
and Kathy Scheiderer, Union County. They were presented with notebooks
and pins.

Jill King, Administration Advisor, assisted by last year’s scholarship
winners, Linda Helmke and Pat Myers presented the 1993-1994 Scholarship
Winners. They are Drudy Yoakam, Union County and Kathy Mohler,
Montgomery County.

President, Evelyn Roediger, asked Becky Hooper, Past President, for the
1993-1994 Slate of Officers and Directors. They were presented as follows
along with a request for nominations from the floor:



Vice President - Kathy Bulka, Medina County

Secretary-Treasurer - Kathy Mohler, Montogmery County
Membership Secretary - June Tilton, Richland County

Administrative Liaison - Terri Harper, State 4-H Office
NE District Director - Evelyn Yocum, Mahoning County
SW District Director - Pat Myers, Logan County
Campus Director - Ruby Anderson, State 4-H Office
Emeriti Director - Marian Bennett, Columbus

Vickie Miller moved that the slate of officers as presented be elected, Irene Moore

seconded the motion and the motion passed.

Other officers (terms ending 1994) include:

President Terri Clark

Past President Evelyn Roediger
Annalist ' Lee Ann Johnson
NW District Director Linda Helmke
East District Director Kim Warner
South District Director Pam Barrett
Campus Director Michele Hobbs

Carlene Hamilton, Chapter Honorary Member, conducted the installation of officers

for 1993-94.

Awards & Recognition - Lee Ann Johnson and Dr. Jo Jones, Honorary member,

presented the following special awards:

15 years of service Karen Cole, Shelby County
Michele Hobbs, Horticulture
Jacqueline Mueck, Entomology
Drudy Yoakam, Union County

20 years of service Lois Hoeft, Ottawa County
M. Irene Shipe, Guernsey County
30 years of service Virginia Lindsey, Preble County

Evelyn Roediger, discussed the changes in the Constitution and By Laws. Evelyn
thanked Becky Hooper and her committee for the find job they did and were assisted by
Ella Mae Bard. Connie Racey moved to accept the Constitution and By Laws as

presented. Kathy Bulka seconded the motion and the motion passed.

Evelyn then asked if there was any other Old Business or New Business, there
being none Evelyn then turned the gavel to our new President for 93-94, Terri Clark.
Terri said she was honored and pleased to be President of our organization.

Terri then introduced our speaker, Carol Schiffler, who has been in the Mental
Health profession for 25 years and had recently retired as a therapist. She gave us an

entertaining talk on "Changes, Challenges and Choices".
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